Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: council housing properties
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Please provide the following information for each property your organization manages:
1. First line of address
2. Postcode
3. Year of construction (if available)
4. Type of property (e.g., house, flat, maisonette)

5. Number of bedrooms
For clarity, this request does not seek any information related to freehold/ leasehold status, as this could potentially reveal private information regarding an individual’s legal rights over a property.
Please ensure the data provided contains no personal identifiers or information that could indirectly lead to the identification of individuals in accordance with Section 40(2) of the FOIA.
Answer:
Please find information in the attached spreadsheet. This is accurate at the time of production due to RTB stock losses and our programme of acquisitions therefore this is a changeable list.
A few properties in the list do not have the year of construction as the Council does not hold this information.  Therefore exemption Section 1(1) of the Act apply -information not held by the Council.
We are also withholding the first line of addresses and the last 3 digits of the postcode as the release of these could aid identification of the tenants. The information is exempt from release under Section 40(2) of the Act as they are personal data that is being processed for the purpose of housing and not for disclosure to the wider world, which is how any such disclosure must be viewed.  
The Council judges that disclosure to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1-fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified, legitimate & explicit purposes. 

This response therefore acts as a refusal notice under Section 17 of the Freedom of Information Act.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
